Town of Glenville

Planning and Zoning Commission

Monday, November 10, 2014
Glenville Municipal Center

18 Glenridge Road

Glenville, NY 12302             

**DRAFT**
Present:
Mike Carr, Jim Gibney, Tom Bodden, and Tim Yosenick 
Excused:
Javier Tapia and Pat Ragucci
Absent:
Kurt Semon
Also Attending:
Kathryn McCary for Peg Huff, Town Attorney, Kevin Corcoran, Town Planner, and Chris Flanders, Recording Secretary
1.  
Approval of the agenda

Motion: J. Gibney     Seconded:  T. Yosenick
Vote: Ayes:  4      Noes: 0       Absent:  3
     MOTION CARRIED

Approval of the minutes of the October 13, 2014 meeting
Motion:  J. Gibney     Seconded:  T. Yosenick
Vote: Ayes:  4
      Noes: 0       Absent:  3
     MOTION CARRIED
2.  Garry Garrett      

Minor 4-lot Subdivision 

     Maple Avenue Extension         
        
Preliminary - continued from September and 


Final – Public Hearing
The applicant is requesting minor subdivision approval to create three new single-family building lots on an existing 3.38 acre parcel located at the northwest corner of Glenridge Road and Maple Avenue Extension.  Access for the new lots would be on Maple Avenue Extension. The proposed subdivision will include public water and sanitary sewer. The property is zoned Suburban Residential. 

Mr. Garrett and his realtor, Donald Nichter, were present to address the Commission.  Mr. Garrett confirmed that the sewer district extension he had requested from the town to service his property has been approved.  He also confirmed he will be removing the shed that straddles one of the lot lines of Lot #2.
Chairman Carr noted there were no other issues to be discussed regarding this application as the Schenectady County Zoning referral has been reviewed, a SEQR determination (negative declaration) has been made, a public hearing has been held and the sewer extension was granted.
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The applicant also expressed appreciation for Dana Gilgore’s assistance in obtaining the sewer extension.
MOTION

In the matter of the combined preliminary and final minor subdivision applications by Garry Garrett for a four–lot subdivision located at Maple Avenue, the Planning and Zoning Commission hereby conditionally approves the application.  The Commission’s decision is based upon the following findings:

The proposed use takes into consideration the relationship of this project to the neighborhood and the community, and the best use of the land being subdivided.  Factors considered include:

· Compliance with the requirements of the Zoning Ordinance and the policies of the Comprehensive Plan.

· Logical arrangement, location and width of streets.

· The lots’ and street(s)’ relationship to the topography of the site.

· Adequacy and arrangement of water supply, sewage disposal and drainage.

· Accommodation for future development of adjoining lands as yet unsubdivided.

· Adequacy of lot sizes to achieve the above.

Conditions of Approval:
1. County Engineering and Highway Department approval of proposed curb cuts.

2. All lots are to be connected to municipal sewers.
3. Shed/garage straddling property lot line is to be removed.

Further, this Commission finds that a proper case exists for requiring the applicant to provide suitable land for park or playground purposes.  The need for additional park and recreation facilities has been documented in the Comprehensive Plan, in addition to having been identified by both the Glenville Park Planning Committee and the Community Center Planning Committee.

However, due to the small number of lots in this particular subdivision, this Commission finds that the imposition of an in-lieu-of fee is more appropriate than land dedication for this particular subdivision.  The recreation fee to be levied is $1,000.00 per new lot.  In this case, the applicant is hereby required to pay a fee of $3,000.
Motion:  M. Carr     Seconded:  T. Bodden
Vote: Ayes:  4
      Noes: 0       Absent:  3
MOTION CARRIED
3.  Curtis Marsh      

Minor 4-lot Subdivision 

     Sacandaga Road         
        
Preliminary
This proposal involves the subdivision of a 72.94-acre parcel into six lots, four of which would be located in the Town of Glenville and two within the Town of Charlton.  The four lots in Glenville would range in size from 4.71 acres to 26 acres.  Three of the parcels would be located on the east side of Sacandaga Road, just south of Charlton Road, while the fourth would be located on the west side of Sacandaga Road, across from Charlton Road.  The property is zoned “Rural Residential and Agricultural.”  
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Duane Rabideau, of Gilbert VanGuilder Land Surveyors, represented the applicant.  Realtor Donald Nichter was also present.

Mr. Rabideau restated the applicant is looking for 4 lots located in the Town of Glenville.  The parcel is bisected by the Saratoga-Schenectady County line.  Two lots are planned for lands located in Charlton.  The corner 9½-acres would be annexed to neighboring lands.  The wetlands have been delineated and are federal wetlands, resulting in no 100’ buffer area requirement.  Percolation tests and test pits have been done and on-site septic systems are planned.  The lots will be serviced by public water.  The lot shown as Lot #3 has a small area of the rear yard in Saratoga County.
D. Rabideau stated that this application will be on the Charlton Planning Board agenda for their next meeting.
Discussion followed regarding the lands to be annexed.  Mr. and Mrs. Jaffe, owners of the adjacent land, were considering keeping the 9+ acres as a separate tax parcel.  As no percolation test was done there, it was determined to keep the application as it is and adjusting the lot line.  The Jaffees agreed to the Commission’s request to withhold further subdivision for 18 months, to avoid the issue of segmentation.
D. Rabideau also stated there will be two lots with a common driveway, as this would be safest for egress and ingress.  There is presently an old farm field driveway where this common drive would be located.

When asked, Mr. Rabideau stated no variances are being sought for this application.  The maximum disturbance of the wetlands is about 1,000 sq. ft. 
It was noted that this revised lot configuration is much better than the original submission.

MOTION
In the matter of the minor 4-lot subdivision by Curtis Marsh for property located at the intersection of Charlton Road and Sacandaga Road, the Planning and Zoning Commission finds that this application will not result in a significant potential adverse environmental impact.  Consequently, the Planning and Zoning Commission hereby issues a negative declaration.

Motion:  M. Carr     Seconded:  T. Yosenick
Vote: Ayes:  4
      Noes: 0       Absent:  3
MOTION CARRIED
MOTION

In the matter of the preliminary minor subdivision application by Curtis Marsh for a four - lot subdivision located at the intersection of Charlton Road and Sacandaga Road, the Planning and Zoning Commission hereby conditionally approves the preliminary application.  

Conditions of preliminary subdivision approval are as follows:
1. NYS DOT curb cut approvals for driveways

2. Town of Charlton approval of subdivision
3. The corner 9+ acre lot (to be annexed to Jaffe property) cannot be re-subdivided within 18 months

4. A recreation fee will be waived on the parcel of land being annexed to the Jaffee property.
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The commission hereby schedules a public hearing for December 8, 2014 to consider the final minor subdivision application.  However, in order for the Commission to schedule a public hearing for December 8, nine (9) copies of the revised subdivision map and/or requested information must be submitted to the Town of Glenville Planning Department no later than 14 calendar days prior to the public hearing. 

Motion:  M. Carr     Seconded:  T. Bodden
Vote: Ayes:  4
      Noes: 0       Absent:  3
MOTION CARRIED
J. Gibney requested the applicant provide a map showing the entire parcel for the next PZC meeting for clarification purposes.
4.  Glenwyck Development, LLC      
Reconsideration of condition of  

     Dutch Meadows Lane         
approval regarding sidewalks
The applicant is requesting consideration that the sidewalks to be installed along Dutch Meadows Lane as a condition of site plan approval for Glenwyck Manor be postponed, either until phase 2 (assisted living) of the project is under construction or until such time as additional development takes place on Dutch Meadows Lane.  The applicant is willing to provide security for the eventual construction of the sidewalks via the establishment of an escrow account.   

Attorney Mary Elizabeth Slevin represented the applicant.  
Ms. Slevin stated a Phase 2 commencement date has not yet been scheduled.  There is a great potential for damage to occur during construction, and the applicant would request deferring that portion of sidewalks, towards Wal-Mart, at this time.
J. Gibney noted concern that Phase 2 does not get built, and therefore the sidewalk doesn’t get built.  He would prefer to see some end-date for this deferral.  
Discussion followed regarding sidewalk needs from Route 50 through to Wal-Mart and potential bus stops along the way.  In the original application, the applicant agreed to confer with CDTA regarding this, but was not mandated to do so.
M. Carr stated sidewalks are for everyone, not just the residents of the facility.  This is part of the effort to make Glenville pedestrian-friendly.
M. Carr asked for a commitment from the applicant to return to the Planning and Zoning Board in 18 months to look at the status of the plan.  Ms. Slevin stated that at that time, depending on the market and financing opportunities, they may request additional time before sidewalk construction.  They would also be open to reassessing the cost of sidewalks to cover the possible increase of the cost of construction at that time for the escrow account.

MOTION

In the matter of Glenwyck Development, LLC requesting the reconsideration of their previous project approval regarding sidewalk installation the Planning and Zoning Commission approves their request to defer sidewalk construction in front of Phase 2 for 18 months.  Sidewalk escrow account estimates will be prepared by the applicant’s engineer and reviewed by the Town engineer and will provide for increased monetary security to address future costs.  If the 
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applicant fails to appear within 18 months of the Town of Glenville Building Department’s issuance of the Certificate of Occupancy, the bond will be cashed and monies are to be used to install sidewalks.  This request is granted due to the probability of sidewalk damage during construction.  All other conditions of the approval dated July 8, 2013 remain in effect.
Motion:  M. Carr     Seconded:  T. Bodden
Vote: Ayes:  4
      Noes: 0       Absent:  3
MOTION CARRIED
With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.
The next meeting of the Town of Glenville Planning and Zoning Commission is to be held on Monday, December 8, 2014.  The agenda meeting will be held Monday, December 1, 2014. 
Submitted by Chris Flanders, Stenographer:    
Filed with Linda Neals, Town Clerk:
____________________________________            
_________________________________
